
 

CHIGNIK BAY - FEBRUARY, 2020 1 

 

Site Report – Chignik Bay – February, 2020 
To: Superintendent Ty Mase  
and LPSD School Board Members 

From:Elisabeth Ludwig, Head Teacher, 
Chignik Bay School 

 

Outstanding Activities and Events 
We combined with the community with lots of fun Valentine’s Day and 100th day of school activities.  

    Students creating STEM towers            
                                      with only 100 straws and 2m of tape                              

Personnel  
Unfortunately Mrs. Ludwig has announced that she will be leaving us at the end of the school year. Mr. Nate 
will remain at the Bay.  

Standards Based System 
Students are progressing through standards and we have one student that is almost ready to graduate.  

Curriculum Progress 
We are diligently working through our standards and curriculum and will be finishing up as expected.  

Technology Progress 
We finally got a speech laptop up and running again.  

Facility Update 
Our heat has been very unreliable this month. Tim is having to control it from King Salmon and it is not a 
very effective way to heat the school. Some days our boiler room loses connection and they can’t turn on 
the heat so our classrooms get VERY cold. Tim and Carl both visited for a few days at the end of this month 
and boy were they busy! They got our itinerant apartment back up and running, switched our grease trap 
out completely and addressed some issues in the kitchen. They also did some repairs in the teacher housing. 

LSAC Activity 
Our LSAC did not meet this month because members were absent. We plan to meet on Thursday, March 
5th.   

Volunteer Report 
We greatly appreciate all our plant and seed donations from parents this month. We have started an 
informal, indoor garden with donated seeds and bulbs.  

Trips Planned 
Students in levels 6+ (essentially those students who are taking online classes) are able to participate in the 
“mini CTE event” at Perryville during the last week of March.  This is the same time as the district-wide CTE, 
so may only send one student to this. 

Pupil Attendance 
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Students have been very consistent! We even won an attendance challenge. February was 97.22%  

Student and Staff Safety 
Students are practicing safe evacuations and conducting themselves in a safe manner at all times. There has 
been concern about dog fights happening on or near school property while students are coming to and from 
school.  

Subsistence Calendar 
We will be finishing up on time and as expected! 

Other 
 

 


